G3/13389/TC/2013 : Transport Commissionerate,Kerala
Thiruvananthapuram
Date: 18/6/2013

From

The Transport Commissioner
Thiruvananthapuram
To

All Regional Transport Officers
All Joint Regional Transport Officers
Sir,

Sub:-MVs.Dept . receiving of applications for various services in
Regional Transport Offices and Sub Regional Transport
Offices - reg
Ref:- Government letter No.6525/C1/2013/Tran dated 14/6/2013
Surprise check conducted by the Vigilance and Anti-Corruption
Bureau in the offices under this dept revealed unholy nexus between the officials
of this department and Motor Driving Schools. Hence Government have
instructed to issue direction to all concerned not to receive applications
submitted through driving school agents or applications with marking of Motor
Driving schools or agents.

In the circumstances all Regional Transport Officers and Joint Regional
Transport Officers are strictly instructed to ensure that no such applications are
received in your offices through driving school agents and all activities in
RTOs/SRTOs should be carried out in lieu with the statutory rules/orders issued by
the Government .Any laxity on the part of any official in violation of these
instructions will be viewed seriously and stringent action will be initiated against
them.

Yours faithfully,
Sd/-
Senior Administrative Officer
For Transport Commissioner
Copy to : All Deputy Transport Commissioners

Approved for issue
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